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	Congress Urges President to Back Down on Transportation Budget Reform 
Last Friday, a bipartisan group of transportation leaders in the House and Senate led by Congressman Jim Oberstar (D-MN) and Senator Barbara Boxer (D-CA) wrote a letter to President Obama to express strong opposition to a proposal in the President's FY 2010 budget that would significantly change the manner in which transportation spending from the Highway Trust Fund (otherwise known as "contract authority") is scored from a budgetary standpoint.  

As part of the President's budget, the Administration proposed to do away with the budgetary "firewall" imposed between highway spending, transit spending and other domestic discretionary spending.  The firewall was established in 1998 as part of the Transportation Equity Act of the 21st Century (TEA-21) and essentially protects and separates contract authority from other domestic programs.  The Administration's stated rationale for subjecting contract authority to the annual appropriations process is to increase trust fund transparency.  In response, the 14 members who signed the letter argued that by merging trust funded programs with non-trust funded programs, the effect would be just the opposite and that any budgetary reform should strengthen the separation between contract authority and other domestic programs.  Oberstar, Boxer and others also indicated that dismantling the firewall would violate the principle that user fees shall be used only for their intended purposes.  

Given the considerable level of congressional concern over the Administration's proposal, prospects for inclusion in the FY 2010 transportation spending bill are highly uncertain.    
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